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April 25, 2019

Cornel Hanes
980 SE 2™ Avenue
Dania Beach, FL 33004

RE: Hallandale Beach Community Redevelopment Agency Commercial Fagade Improvement Program
Application -Status of Application

Dear Mr. Cornel Hanes,

On February 28, 2019 the Hallandale Beach Community Redevelopment Agency (HBCRA) received your
completed application for the Commercial Fagade Grant Program (CFIG). Per the Program policy,
applications will be reviewed, and the applicant will be notified if there is any missing information or
deficiencies in terms of program requirements. As stated in the application, there is no guarantee of
funding. Throughout the review process, Ms. Allie Hanes was also made aware that the HBCRA Board of
Directors made the Fashion, Arts and Design District a priority for funding.

Due to funding limitations in the fiscal year 18/19 the HBCRA Commercial Investment Program funding is
no longer available to any more applicants, as the funds have been depleted. The HBCRA would like to
issue a refund of the application fee. Full funding for the program will be available in the next fiscal year.

Should you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at 954-457-1384 or

Kind Regards,
Faith Phinn, Redevelopment & Operations Manager

CC: Dr. Jeremy Earle , HBCRA Executive Director/ Assistant City Manager



